ACRL Image Resources Interest Group
ALA Midwinter 2010, Boston
Meeting Minutes 
Saturday, January 16, 2010, 4:00-5:30pm 

Convener/Chair: Denise Hattwig, University of Washington
Incoming Convener/Vice Chair: Joanna Burgess, Reed College
Attendees:  Patsy Baudoin, Kaila Bussert, Joanna Burgess, Sherman Clarke, Laurie DuQuette, James Essen, Rachel Harrison, Denise Hattwig, Geri Ingram, Barbara Ingrassia, Phyllis Kaiden, Jim LeBlanc, David Mathews, Liz Muller, Bill McMillin, Shilpa Rele, Jenn Riley, Erin Stalberg, Claire Stewart, Ben Tyler, Justin Wadland, Ann Whiteside, Helena Zinkham
This was the first official meeting of the ACRL Image Resources Interest Group.

1.       Informal member presentations and discussion

-  Liz Muller and Kaila Bussert, Cornell University

-  Shilpa Rele, University of Miami

-  Ann Baird Whiteside, MIT/SAHARA

2.       Results of December 2009 IRIG member survey

The results of the December 2009 IRIG member survey were presented. The member survey was targeted at current IRIG members, with 29 of approximately 75 members responding. The goal of the survey was to gauge member interest in various image-related topics, and guide future IRIG activities and planning. The survey results will be available soon at the IRIG ALA Connect site (http://connect.ala.org/node/78932). 
3.       Business meeting (Member/attendee discussion)

· IRIG will meet virtually for future ALA Midwinter meetings, and in person at ALA Annual meetings.

· Programming for ALA Annual ’10:

· A discussion group format is planned. IRIG conveners plan to generate a topic or question to focus the conversation. This idea was well received by meeting attendees.

· Programming for ALA Annual ‘11

· Conveners would like to plan a program for Annual ’11. Proposals must be submitted to ACRL by May. A couple of members/attendees volunteered to help coordinate programming, and additional volunteers will be sought.
· Possible topics of inquiry include:

· Image metadata creation – innovative models

· Image access and interoperability – federated search, discovery layer interfaces, directories and portals

· Visual literacy as it relates to 21st century learning skills

· Collaboration

· Copyright and intellectual property for images

· Possible projects:

· Denise announced that Ellysa Cahoy, Chair of the ACRL Information Literacy Standards Committee, announced at the ACRL Communities of Practice meeting that sections and interest groups are invited to develop discipline-specific information literacy standards. IRIG members interested in working on Visual Literacy standards should contact Denise.

· Members interested in pursuing any image-related projects with other members of the IRIG are welcome to bring ideas forward. Denise and Joanna are happy to facilitate and bring individuals together.

